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Good Afternoon Chair Nishihara, Vice Chair Wakai and Committee members: 
 
I am Ron Han, Director of the State Office of Veterans’ Services (OVS).  The OVS 
strongly supports the GM 665 consideration and confirmation of James Traxler to be 
appointed to the Advisory Board on Veterans’ Services for a term to expire June 30, 
2022.   
 
James is a highly decorated, retired Lt Colonel with 20 years of distinguished service 
with the United States Army and served as an Engineer with the US Army Corps of 
Engineers. 
 
Very involved in the community helping Veterans and their families, he served as a 
member of the Mayor’s Veteran’s Advisory Committee for the island of Hawaii, is the 
past president of the Big Isle Retired Military Association, past commander of the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 12122, and an active member of the West Hawaii 
Veterans Council. 
 
A strong advocate for helping Veterans, James leads by example.  He is very well 
respected in his community and continues to accomplish great work as a current State 
Advisory Board on Veterans Services member.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of James Traxler’s confirmation and 
consideration. 

 



GM-665 
Submitted on: 4/5/2018 4:41:57 PM 
Testimony for PSM on 4/12/2018 1:15:00 PM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Mike Golojuch Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

As the past Chair, Advisory Board on Veterans' Services, I strongly support James 
Traxler's appointment to the Advisory Board.  

  

Mike Golojuch, Lt Col, USAF(Ret) 
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Comments:  

Mr. James Traxler has been serving the Big Island comunity in this seat the past few 
years and has  been successful in his support of veterans.  He is a great asset to this 
board and veteran community. Please confirm his seat with this advisory 
board.  Mahalo. 

 











April 9, 2018 

Senator Clarence K. Nishihara, Chair 
Senate Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental & Military Affairs 
Hawaii State Capitol, Room 214 
Honolulu, HI  96813 
 
Dear Senator Nishihara and Members of the Military Affairs Committee,  
I am submitting this letter for nominee James Traxler in support of his appointment 
to the Governor’s Advisory Board on Veteran Services. 
 
James Traxler is uniquely qualified to represent the veteran community and provide 
input on veterans’ issues because of his past military service, his veteran status, and 
the relationships he has cultivated in our community.   His experience of serving on 
the board and assisting the Director of Office of Veterans Services contributes 
greatly in addressing the concerns of Hawaii’s veterans and advocating on their 
behalf.   

It has been my honor and privilege to serve alongside James Traxler and I fully 
support his reappointment. 

Sincerely, 
 
//signed// 
 
Bridget Komine 
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